
I warmly congratulate professors, teachers, students, graduate students and all the staff 

of Mechanical Engineering Technology and Metal Cutting Machines Department with the 

outstanding event - the 90th anniversary of its foundation (1934). Over the decades, your 

Department  has grown into a powerful research center and has become one of the nation's 

leaders in higher education. The Department's scientific and educational capacity grew 

piece by piece, thanks to the efforts of instructors, scientists, and organizer's. 

    Today thousands of highly qualified specialists, prepared at  Kharkov National 

Technical University in the Department of  Mechanical Engineering Technology and 

Metal Cutting Machines  successfully work in all fields of Engineering , both in Ukraine 

and abroad, applying in life the knowledge, generating modern ideas, citizenship, morality, 

culture and conscience, confirming the high quality brand of their institution. 

     There is every reason to hope that the Mechanical Engineering Technology and Cutting 

Machines Department  will continue along this path of development, persistently introduce 

modern scientific achievements, the latest technologies, information systems, and form 

new citizens, allowing it in the future to occupy a prominent place among the leading 

Engineering  Departments in the country. 

     I am really proud but at the same time grateful that have been given me the opportunity  

to complete my studies in the  Department of  Mechanical Engineering Technology and 

Metal Cutting Machines. 

     I wish the team successful work for the benefit of Ukraine, and to each of you good, 

peace and prosperity.  

Kind Regards 

 

Anthoulis Cleanthous 

Mechanical Engineer (Msc} 

МШ 10б 

Випускник 1986 року. 


